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07 August 2007
PRESS STATEMENT

DHA STATEMENT: RECONSIDERING THE NUMBERS

The press statement issued by DHA which mentions that “virtually no people from Zimbabwe have applied for asylum” is a crude distortion of the reality. The ongoing political oppression of political dissidents and the clampdown on independent media in Zimbabwe have caused a significant number of people to leave the country in fear of the lives. 

By its own statistics, DHA recorded a number of 18 973 people from Zimbabwe who applied for asylum in 2006. It is therefore hard to believe that the number has shrunk drastically to a situation that is described as one where “virtually no people from Zimbabwe have applied for asylum in this country” and is most likely based on incorrect statistics from the border posts rather than the country’s refugee reception offices where applications for asylum are recorded. While we agree with the Department that SA does not yet face a “mass influx” of refugees from Zimbabwe, we nonetheless believe that the statement is grossly misleading for it hides a number of factors that affect the stated figures.

Firstly, in LHR’s observations and monitoring of the asylum process, asylum seekers often face difficulties in declaring their intention to apply for asylum and to secure an asylum transit permit at the Beit Bridge port of entry. In many cases reported to us, individuals who have made such attempts were refused permits or even arrested and deported as illegal foreigners. 

Secondly, both the Refugees Act and international refugee conventions explicitly state that asylum seekers should not be penalised for the unlawful entry ( i.e. not through an official border post/port of entry) into the country. In other words the fact that people are not coming through an official port of entry does not mean that they are not entering the country through other areas.

Thirdly, the low number of recorded Zimbabwean asylum applications reflects the inability of asylum applicants to get access to the asylum procedure in South Africa. It is common cause that the majority of newly arrived asylum seekers spend weeks, if not months, sleeping outside refugee reception offices to secure access to the procedure and relevant documentation. 

Having pointed out these factors, we reiterate our belief that there are currently no “tsunamis” of Zimbabwean refugees flooding into our country. We therefore also strongly disagree with suggestions by the DA to establish camps for Zimbabweans since the numbers do not warrant such a radical and expensive undertaking. Instead, we believe that such resources should be allocated to improve the effectiveness and efficiency of the current asylum system.

For more information, contact Jacob van Garderen






